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NEWSLETTER 14 Term  5 

Friday 10th May 2024 

Dear Chiddingly Families,  

The sunny weather has finally arrived! Please remember to send your child(ren) in with sun cream already applied 
and with a named summer hat to wear outside. If your child brings in sun cream to school: it must be in a named 
bottle, not be shared with others and they must be able to apply it themselves.   

A few weeks ago we had a local authority Health and Safety audit and we got a fantastic 98%, which we are               
extremely pleased with! Thank you to all our staff for making sure Health and Safety is a priority in our school. 

With only two weeks left of Term 5, we have lots to look forward to: including Beech’s trip to the seaside and           
Sycamore’s residential trip. Finger’s crossed the nice weather continues. Mrs Dann 

Skills Builders (Last Two Weeks)  

Congratulations to the children below for receiving their skills               

builders in the last two weeks.  

 

Skills Builders (Next Two Weeks) 

You are welcome to join us in our               

celebration assemblies on Fridays at 

9.15am.   

Friday 24th May 

Beech — Mabel 

Willow — Delilah 

Sycamore — Elijah 

 

Friday  7th June 

Beech — Theodore W 

Willow — Henry S 

Sycamore — Elsa 

Reminders 

 All — Please be reminded about the change of menu for Thursday 16th May. Please order like             
normal on ParentPay but be aware the options will not be the same. 

 All — Please note there is no celebration assembly on Friday 17th May. 



Positivity Board 

 

Attendance 

The Pioneer Federation goal is an average attendance rate of 97%, recognising that each school day          
provides opportunities for learning, as well as social and emotional development. It is noticeable when 

students miss school as it impacts on their progress.  

 

Less than 94.9% - Red 

95 to 96.4% - Amber 

96.5 to 99.9% - Green 

100% - Gold 

Whole school this week: 94.48% 

Whole school this year: 93.96% 

 

Oak: 97.14% 

Beech: 90.78% 

Willow: 98.57% 

Sycamore: 93.33% 

Well done,  Willow! 



Oak 

We have been exploring the ‘Very Hungry Caterpillar’ and ‘Oliver’s Vegetables’ and considering the 
healthy food choices we make, trying new fruits and vegetables and even made our own chips! Our             
caterpillars have been eating away and the children have loved observing their growth each day, and are 
very eager for the cocoons to form. We have studied their life cycle along with other animals, and have 
continued to tend to our beans and potatoes.   

Class Updates 



Beech 
In Beech, we have been learning about explorers; in particular Christopher Columbus. We have learnt 

about how he became an explorer and all about his first expedition which we story mapped in groups. In 

maths, Year 2 have finished learning about statistics and did some work on word problems whilst Year 1 

have finished multiplication and division. Both year groups have now started work on fractions thinking 

about equal parts. During Science and Forest School, the children built their own wormeries and made a 

wonderful habitat to observe the wonder of the worm! (see the Forest School page). We are also just 

starting to write our own stories based on the book 'Journey'. Watch this space for some budding          

authors!  



Willow 
Willow Class have been listening to and creating their own music inspired by a river. They have                         
experimented with different percussion instruments to see what sounds they can make and are now 
planning their own piece inspired by Smetana's 'Vltava'.  

They have also been learning about different trees and how to classify living things. They went for a walk 
around the school grounds to see what trees they could find and see if they could name the trees based 
on their leaves.  



Sycamore 
Sycamore Class have been adding to their 'Sycamore Superstars' board with excellent examples of work 
from Science, RE and a continuation of our narrative work from the book 'Varjak Paw'. The class also got 
artistic in Music recently where they listened to music from the Romantic period of music and created a 
piece of artwork which shows how they feel about music.   



Forest School 
Beech Class enjoyed a range of activities in Forest School the past 2 weeks. Last week, we went to the  

local forest and did bug hunting, tree climbing and den building. This week we did more pond dipping 

and found salamanders and dragonfly larvae, as well as building our own wormeries! The children built 

them a habitat and found some worms to keep in there for the next couple weeks whilst we thought 

about interesting questions we would like to know about worms. Ask your children what they have 

learnt about them... I bet they will surprise you with some facts!   



Dates For Your Diary 

May 2024 

W/c 13th May — SATs Week (Monday to Thursday) 

17th — Beech Trip 

20th to 22nd — Sycamore residential  

24th — Term 5 Ends 

June 2024  

3rd—INSET Day 

4th — Term 6 Starts 

w/c 10th — Year 6 Bikeability 

21st — Sports Day 

July 2024 

9th — Summer Production Dress Rehearsal 

11th — Summer Production 

16th — Leavers’ Assembly (note a change of date) 

22nd — Term 6 Ends 

23rd — INSET Day 
 

 

ACADEMIC YEAR 2024/25 

September 2024 

2nd & 3rd—INSET Days (other INSET Days for this academic year to be confirmed)  

October 2024     May 2025 

25th — Term 1 ends    5th — May bank holiday 

November 2024    23rd — Term 5 ends 

4th — Term 2 starts    June 2025 

December 2024    2nd — Term 6 starts 

20th — Term 2 ends    July 2025 

January 2025     22nd — Term 6 ends 

6th—Term 3 starts 

February 2025 

14th — Term 3 ends 

24th — Term 4 starts 

April 2025 

4th — Term 4 ends 

22nd — Term 5 starts 

 Library Summer Reading Challenge  
 
The Challenge will begin in libraries on Saturday 
6th July and end on Saturday 7th September. 
 
To take part in the Challenge children need to 
read six books of their choice that they have           
borrowed from the library or downloaded from 
their e-book library over the summer holidays. 
They are given rewards for each book they read 
and a certificate and medal if they manage to 
complete the Challenge.   

https://eastsussexlibrary.overdrive.com/library/kids

















